
DUCHOUQUET TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 
OCTOBER 6, 2015 

  
     The Board of Duchouquet Township Trustees met in 
regular session on this 6th day of October, 2015 at 8:00 
P.M. at the Township Meeting Room located at 16038 N. Dixie 
25A, Wapakoneta, OH, Auglaize County. 
  
     The Meeting was called to order by President, John 
Limbert.  Roll call was: 
                        Dwight Steinke 
                        Bruce Rohrbacher 
                        John Limbert 
                        Cathy Oen 
                        Tom Doorley  
  
Guest: Tim Myers & Rick Kantner 
  
     The Minutes and financial reports were given by the 
Fiscal Officer from the September 1st regular and special 
Zoning Resolution Amendment meetings. Dwight Steinke made a 
motion to accept the reports as given.  Bruce Rohrbacher 
seconded the motion; motion carried. 
  
     Tom Doorley, Zoning Inspector, had five permits this 
month.  Tom informed the Board that Amber Neal at 7 Amy 
Avenue, Cridersville has put water in her pool with the 
fence incomplete.  Upon rechecking the fence he found the 
fence up but there is space under the fence to allow a 
child to pass thru.  He is working on this situation.  
  
     Tim Myers and his builder Rick Kantner were present to 
Request what can be done to start construction on his home 
on Ramga Road.  Tom, Inspector, is not able to give him a 
permit to build due to Myers not able to obtain and septic 
permit.  They want us to waive this requirement due to the 
possibility that his lot may be annexed into the city and 
they want city water and sewage. Tom informed them that he 
will not give a permit.  They are going to take legal 
action with attorney to try to change this decision.  Tom 
informed them his attorney will have to contact Ed Pierce 
our legal counsel.  Tim Myers has also built an accessory 
shed on the property without a permit.  The building was 
built by Shockman Lumber.  Myers now needs a variance for a 
conditional use, for the building without a residence.  Per 
Myers the paperwork and check is in the mail to Tom.  



       
  
     Dwight made a resolution to continue the township’s 
liability, property, and auto insurance with OTARMA at an 
annual rate of $10,197.00.  Bruce seconded the motion; 
motion carried.  
  
     Bruce Rohrbacher made a resolution to approve the plan 
as adopted by the Auglaize County Solid Waste Management 
District.  Dwight Steinke seconded the motion; motion 
carried.   Attached is the complete resolution to the 
plan.    
  
     Bruce Rohrbacher made a motion to change the December 
1st meeting date to December 15th, Tuesday , at 7:00 PM due 
to the vacations for 2 trustees.   Dwight Steinke seconded 
the motion; motion carried.  
      
     Having no further business; Dwight Steinke made the 
  motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bruce Rohrbacher seconded 
the motion; motion passed. 
  
                        John Limbert, Pres. 
                                      
______________________ 
                        Cathy Oen, Fiscal Officer 
	  


